## **Enfield Conservation Commission October 2019 Agenda**

**7:00PM:** Call meeting to order

## **Approval of September minutes**

**Town Report:** Alisa wants to put on cover of the 2020 Town Report. Also to include on the following pages would be information about the artist and a page containing information on the milkweed. Need to gather information to be ready for print.

**Mowing:** Jim Taylor sent a mower to the Colette Trail meadow off of Grafton Pond Road. The Commission has been having great difficulty finding someone to mow this area. The mowing is done to create so wildlife diversity.

**Budget report:** Expenses to date, email to members

**Budget Planning for 2020:** Anticipated projects and cost

**Town Wildflower Painting:** Contact Marjorie Carr to put in historical archives. Alisa suggested having it framed and put somewhere.

**Park bench:** John Welenc has offered to lead dedication ceremony with Barb Gaudette. Date to be determined.

Moose Mountain Trail: Update on response

## **Correspondence:**

Jim Oehler, Fish & Game, phone call to Alan Strickland regarding beaver dam on Cole Pond Bridge. Beavers used the bridge as part of their dam, making the trail and bridge almost impassable because of high water. He wanted to see if the Town could remove dam. Strickland called Jim Taylor, and Town cleared the bridge on 9/26/19. Fish & Game to trap beavers the following week. Trapper is having problems with beaver. He has to go far upstream to trap for fear hurting the numerous dogs that frequent the trail. Beavers have started rebuilding below the bridge, which is creating the same problem. As of 10/01/19 the trail is functional.

DES to Elizabeth Jewell, between 41 & 37 NH Rte 4A, Enfield, NH says there is no record of permitting a dock and deck on and over Mascoma Lake, and constructing a path to the water. DES would like a response to the complaint that work was done w/o a permit.

**Intent to Cut:** None

**Zoning Ordinances:** Town of Enfield, Article VI Conservation Management, updated changes to better reflect the Commission's #600 preamble.

Annual meeting of NH Conservation Commissions Saturday, November 2<sup>nd</sup>, 2019, "A Balancing Act Between Thoughtful Development and protection on NH's Natural Resources."

## Adjourn